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DECISION: INFORMATION AVAILABLE: REFERENCE.

See Appendix.

1. TO COMMENCE SEARCH ACTIVITY, ©PM,Sundey 5 March 1967.

ag Observation of international distress signal. 1.
b) Loss of radie combact with climbing party

since 26 Feb, 2
e) No zerial observation of climbing party. 3.
d) Very severe storms feor six days. 4

Aecording to a well established proceedure The Alaska
Rescue Group Inc, notified the following agencies that a search
and rescue operation was heing commenced and asked that each
agency stand by fer further informetion in readiness to assist
if ealled. A 1eng standing arrangement exists for the eo-operatlon
of these agencies in such an eveniuality.

i) Rescue Co-ordination Center, Elmendorf AFB,

ii) Federal Aviatien Ageney, Anchorage.
iii)} Alaske State Police, Anchorage.
iv) Mount McKinley National Park Serviece.

v) Mountain Reseue Council, Seattle.

-\ri; Don Skeldon, Talkeetna Flying Service.
vii) Civil Defence, Ancherage Office.

2. A.B.G.PABTY wA" SORAMBLED, PARTIES “B" AND "C* CALLED TO
STAND BY IN PREP. I0N FCR SEARCH ACTI Y. AM.Monday 6 MNarch,

é) Adverse weather restricting air observation. .5,
b) Return to McKinley Park H.Q. of observation
plane after unsuccessful mission. 6.
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DECISION: INFORMATION AVAITLABLE: REFERENCE :
g See Appendizx.

3.
- BY A.R.G I. “onday 6 March.

a) Radio contact with climbing party leader, Grezz
Blomberg, established. s
b) Following a), there remsined five elimbers
wnaceounted for, two of which were seen l=s% three
days before at 17,200', and three, six desys befors,
moving up from the 17,200' camp. for a summit sttempt.
¢) Blomberg advised by radio his belief thz® %h

ne
elimbers were likely te be in serious troutle, or worse.

It appeared at this point that five men wers over 17,200°
elevation, unaccounted for; that the weather prospeet was very
poor and that a ground search could well be the only feasible
methed of contacting the higher climbers if the storm was %o be
of long duratien. New men put ente the mountain would be useless
for working sbove 10,000 feet elevation without &t leas?® twe
days acclimatization, or the use of oxygen not readily zvailsble
and potentislly dangerous. A lorge number of experienced high-
altitude climbers would be reguired for such e search,

4, HELICOPTERS CALLED IN. Fl.Mondsy 6 March.

8) Insbility of Shelden to land at 8,250' cemp at
this time due to weather.

b) Ierge scale movement of rescue teams anticipated.

¢) Possibility of meed for evacuation high on nountain
where only helicopters had capability. S.

5. A.R.G.PARTIES "B® AND ®C", AND M.R.C. SEATTLE PARTY HELD IN

" ANCHORAGE ON STAND BY, TW.Twesday 7 Mareh.

a) Pollowing impessible flying weather for either 10.
" observation or landing, high or low on mountain. 113
b) Iimited accommodation in Talkeetna. )

6. HELICOPTERS TAKE 4-MAN SEARCH PARTY TO 8,250' CAMP. PM.Wed.8 March. .

a) Follewing aerial cbservation of three men at 17,200'. 12.
b) Pive men still not identified, eould 21T still be

above 17,200' elevation. I13%
¢) Two men still not accounted for. TE.
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7. REMOVAL OF FIVE MEN FROM MOUNTAIN BY HELICOPTERS. PM.Wed.8 March.

a) Climbers given choice to stay, knowing that two
men were still unaccounted for on the mountain.
bg Apparent need of these men for aid.
¢) Knowledge that four strong men were newly placed
on the mountain at 8,250' camp. 5,

8. REMOVAL OF LAST TWQO CLIMBERS FROM MOUNTAIN, AM.Thurs.S Izrch,
( end evacuation of 4-man ground search party).

~a) Lecation of two climbers at 10,200' camp. 16.

9. NISHIMAE FIOWN TO FORT GREELY BY HELICOPTERS. ©PL,THURS.9 March.

a) Transport available, returning to Fi.Greely,
utilized as Sheldon was unaveilable until efter
arrangements were completed and loading commenced
to use helicopters.
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Observation by Vin Hoeman of two men at 10,200' camp, one stationary,
the second stamping out internationel distress signal "IV, meaning
"Need Medical Help". Time: PM.Sundey 5 March.

Tast radio signal from climbing perty received 10,50 PM. 26 February
by Communications Engineering Inc.

Two observation flights: #1 by Gary Hansen, Non. 27 February.
#2 by Rychetnik. Wed. 1 March,
Neither observed any climbers on the mountain.

Very severe storms from 28 February for six days did not permit
serial. cbservatien. Winds in excess of 100 MPH,

Weather forecest: No change for 24 hours, snow and overcast with
35 MPH. winds.

Observation plane with Vin and Dr.Grace Hoeman attempfed te fly on
north side of pesk to drep radio and supplies. Turned back after
encountering winds in excess of 100 MPH.

Climbing party leader Blomberg confirmed by radio that he had
intended the signal observed Sunday te be a c¢all for help.

Blomberg radiced: Davidson, Johnston and Genet left 17,200 camp on
28 February for summit attempt with two days foocd and ne tent. Had
net returned in three days after a tremendous storm with winds about
150 MPH. Blomberg then decended with Edwards, teking three days, to
the 8,250' camp to make radic contact with the outside.

The helicopters were called in by Major Okonek after consultation
with National Park snd Rescue Group personel and came with a team

of 20 mountain troops from Fert Greely, not requested by the Talkeetna
base of search operations. Arrived PM.Tues.7 March.

TLeader of A.R.G.party "A", Vin Hoeman, returned to Anchorage to mzke
contact and discuss situation with M.R.C.Sesttle group. )
(In retrospeet it wonld have been better to bring the M.R.C.group
direetly to Talkeetna in readiness.) FPlM.Mon. 6 March.

Part of M.R.C. party arrived in Talkeetma. PM. Tues. 7 March.

Three vnidentified men seen by Pauvl Crews, ncon Tues.7 March, from
¢~130 observer plane moving from 18,000' downward to 17,200' camp.

To provide ground search party inm cloud obscured area between
8,000" and 12,000' on the mountaln.
* ¥

To acelimatize for the eventuality of a high altitude ground sesrch.
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